Email from Career and Technical Education Unit regarding alignment of CTE Courses and NCES Codes

Sent: Monday, August 12, 2013 9:23 AM
Subject: FW: NCES and Career Technical Education Code Alignment

Dear Principal,

A few weeks ago, I sent out a request on behalf of the Career and Technical Education unit, relative to course titles, definitions and NCES coding.

Here is a reminder memo.  Please send your 

· CTE course titles;

· NCES Coding; and 

· CTE course descriptions.

This an effort to streamline or eliminate state annual collection practices such as the ED400, we need your assistance to identify how your district has aligned career technical education (CTE) courses to the NCES coding.  The NCES code alignment will allow consistency statewide to support the Teacher Course Student (TCS) process and federal reporting requirements.  

It is important to note once the state has completed the analysis and realignment of the NCES codes to the career technical education courses, the state will correct or realign all district codes on the state system retroactively.  Districts will only be responsible for new course coding going forward.

Please submit electronically or my mail to Dr. Stephen Hoag at  stephen.hoag@ct.gov or to the address located below by September 13, 2013.  Your efforts to support a consistent reliable data collection process is greatly appreciated.

If you have already submitted this information, allow me to express our thanks for your cooperation.

Mailing Address:                  Dr. Stephen Hoag, Education Consultant

                                                Connecticut State Department of Education

                                                165 Capitol Ave, Room 205

                                                Hartford, CT  06106

